
STAFF REPORT 
 
 
 

DATE:   May 22, 2015 
 
 
RE:  Closure of an Old Permit, 1002 Washington Street 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager 

 
 
 

On January 26, 2012, a permit was issued (T12-5899) for the 

removal of 1-Coconut Palm at 1002 Washington Street. On May 6, 

2015, a site inspection documented that a fiddlewood tree had been 

planted on the property as a replacement. 
 
 
The above open tree permit requires the replacement of 1 native palm 

onto the property.   The property owner planted the fiddlewood 

instead of a palm because there were already a lot of palms on 

her property.  She is requesting closure of the old palm permit. 
 
 
The Tree Ordinance allows for the Tree Commission to approve the 

request of the replacement changes from palm to dicot trees and visa 

versa. In evaluating the request, if the homeowner had paid a fee for the 

palm into the tree fund, she would have had to pay $250 ($250 x 1 palm 

tree). That amount is equivalent to 1.6 caliper inches of dicot trees if a 

fee was paid ($250/$150 per inch).  The total caliper inches of the 

fiddlewood tree that was planted on the property is approximately 3.5 

caliper inches. 

 

Therefore, the Urban Forester recommends approval of the closure of tree 

commission permit T12-5899. 
 



 



 
 

 



 
 








